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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING    

AT THE MARINA DEL REY    

10/27/2024 

 

 

 

 

The meeting began at 10:10am 

Tom Hughes opened the meeting stating that it was a special joint meeting of NAPS Branch 100 NYC, 

Branch 164 Flushing and Branch 459 the Bronx. He then turned the meeting over to President Lijia Dyer. 

President Dyer introduced Jeff Goldman President Branch 164 Flushing and Christine Bailey President 

Branch 459 Bronx. 

She then asked everyone to rise for the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for 

deceased members, family, and friends and for all military members serving throughout the world. 

She then asked for a motion to suspend the regular order of business since we have Dillard Financial, 

BC/BS and Aflac here with us today. 

Motion by: James Puccio 

Seconded by: Kenneth R Stanley 

All were in favor by way of voice vote. 

 

Ms. Dyer announced that the following people were in attendance: 

Jimmy Warden NAPS National Secretary/Treasurer 

Dee Perez NAPS NY Area VP 

Mark Velez NYS President Branch 935 

Ms. Phyllis Morrisey NYS Secretary/Treasurer Branch 935 

Mr. David Solomon Retired NY Metro Area VP for the USPS 

 

President Dyer announced that Steve and Teresa Dillard were in attendance, to give a presentation, along 

with Jeff Goldman of Blue Cross Blue Shield and Ms. Dana Cruz of Aflac. 

President Dyer introduced Steve and Teresa Dillard of Dillard Financial. She asked everyone to give them 

a warm NAPS greeting. Which they did. Steve and Teresa then proceeded to give a forty-five (45) minute 

presentation to the membership. 

 

After Dillard Financials presentation Ms. Dana Cruz, representing Aflac, gave a brief presentation. 

 

Following that presentation, Mr. Jimmy Warden NAPS National Secretary Treasurer spoke on a few issues 

such as membership, the lawsuit, NPA and teleconference behaviors. He also mentioned the form which 

is on the NAPS National website which can be filled out and submitted if individuals are being abusive on 

the teleconferences. 
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Following Mr. Warden was Mr. Dee Perez NY Metro Area VP NAPS. He spoke on a few issues, some of 

which were membership and teleconferences and NPA. 

 

Ms. Raschelle Parker representing “The Network” spoke on her organization, letting people know how it 

works, where it meets and when and stating that everyone needs assistance in the job. Especially new 

folks trying to manage their way through the system and move on to higher positions, 

 

Tom Hughes Executive VP for Branch 100 spoke on the Dinner Dance for 2025. He spoke about the price 

and how Branch 100 members can sell raffle tickets and receive free tickets based on sales. Also, that day 

is good for having a good time and for networking but most of all for our scholarship recipients to be honored 

at the event. Five hours of food and drink and dancing of course. 

 

Dillard Financial then gave away a Twenty-Five Hundred Dollar ($2500.00) Disney World Package. Mr. 

Robert Danzo from Branch 164 Flushing. 

 

The 50/50 winner for the day was Mr. Gladwyn Martin.  

 

The next meeting of NAPS Branch 100 will be Wednesday January 15, 2025 

 

Motion to end the meeting by: Evelyn Clark Br. 100 

Seconded by: Patrice Jordan Br 459 

All in Favor by voice vote. 

 

Meeting ended at: 12:58pm 

 

 

 


